# Eye on the World June 25, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of June 25, 2022.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Global snooping

■ An article by Dominic Sandbrook titled "The Spies That Are Posing as Your Servants: Cars That Track Your Movements, Gadgets That Can Tell Your Mood From How You Walk, and PCs That Show Your Boss If You're Working—A New Book by a Top British Lawyer Warns of the Terrifying Consequences of Tech" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.

# Comments about international monkeypox

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by John Vidal titled "Monkeypox Isn't the Disease We Should Be Worried About [But Rather Climate Change Will Exacerbate the Rapid Spread of Viruses and Pathogens]" was posted at the the quardian.com on May 25, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "British Airways Crew Is Put in Isolation Over Monkeypox Fears After One Tests Positive for the Infection in Singapore" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.

- An article by David K. Li titled "Monkeypox Vaccines Offered to Gay and Bisexual Men in New York, Canada and U.K." was posted at nbcnews.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Max Kozlov titled "Monkeypox in Africa: the Science the World Ignored" was posted at nature.com on June 23, 2022.

#### International covid news

- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "W.H.O. Admits Lockdowns Resulted in Dramatic Rise in Mental Health Problems" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Glen Owen titled "WHO Chief 'Believes Covid Did Leak From Wuhan Lab' After a 'Catastrophic Accident' in 2019 Despite Publicly Maintaining 'All Hypotheses Remain on the Table' " was posted at dailymail. co.uk on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Cox titled "WHO Chief Believes Covi-19 Likely Did Come From Lab Leak" was posted at based-politics.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article titled "Covid: Two Welsh Health Boards Bring Back Face Masks" was posted at bbc.com on June 22, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Alexander Winning and Anait Miridzhaniana titled "South Africa Repeals Covid Rules as Fifth Wave Fades" was posted at reuters.com on June 23, 2022.

# International climate change

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Isabella Isaacs-Thomas titled "We Have the Tools to Save the Planet From Climate Change; Politics Is Getting in the Way; New IPCC [International Panel on Climate Change] Report Says" was posted at pbs.org on April 4, 2022.
- A video and an article by Seth Borenstein and Chris Megerian titled "Watch: President Biden Hosts Climate Meeting Amid Rising Gas Prices" were posted at pbs.org on June 17, 2022.

# International climate change and coal

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### **Comments about Russia-Ukraine war**

- An article by Tara Copp titled "U.S. Pledges More Weapons to Ukraine, But Milley Warns 'The Numbers Clearly Favor the Russians' " was posted at defenseone.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Cohen and Abbie Shull titled "Experts Say There Are Mounting Signs That the Kremlin Is Purging Its Top Generals in Ukraine, the Latest Hint of Deep Dysfunction in Putin's Army" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 22, 2022.

## Sanctions against Russia

- An article by Phil Rosen titled "Vladimir Putin Says Russia's Trade With China, India, Brazil and South Africa Has Jumped 38% Amid Sanctions and War in Ukraine" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Just Doing It: Nike Says It Will Make a Full Exit From Russia Three Months After Suspending Operations in the Country Following the Country's Invasion of Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Alexander G. Markovsky titled "Economic Sanctions: Mission Failed" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 24, 2022.

# **Comments about Russian oligarchs**

■ An article by Christopher Woody titled "The 'Craziest Thing' About Seizing Russian Superyachts Is the U.S. Has to Pay for Them, Biden's National Security Advisor Says on Hot Mic" was posted at bussinessinsider.com on June 16, 2022.

#### **Comments about Israel**

- An article by Michael R. Gordon titled "U.S. Secretly Reviews Israel's Plans for Strikes Against Iranian Targets in Syria" was posted at wsj.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob and Roman Meitav titled "Mossad, Turkey Foil Iranian Plot to Kidnap Israelis" was posted at jpost.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Lapin titled "24 Democratic Senators Urge Biden to Involve U.S. in Investigation of Palestinian Journalist's Death" was posted at jpost.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Alden Tabac titled "Emirates Begin Daily Service Between Tel Aviv and Dubai" was posted at jpost.com on June 23, 2022.

#### Comments about Iran

- An article by Tom Brown titled "U.S. Navy Warship Fires Warning Flare After Iranian Fast Attack Boat Almost Crashes Into It: Three Military Speed Boats Buzz the USS Sirocco in Latest Tense Stand-Off in Strait of Hormuz" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.
- An article by Deborah Brand titled "Iran Executes More Than 100 People Within 3 Months, Raising Concern at U.N." was posted at breitbart.com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Nasser Karimi titled "Iran Orders U.S. to Pay Compensation for Slain Nuke Scientists" was posted at apnews.com on June 23, 2022.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

■ An article by Ryan Heath titled "Blinken: I Press Saudis on LGBTQI Issues 'In Every Conversation' " was posted at politico.com on June 16, 2022.

#### Comments about Saudi-Backed LIV Tour

■ An article by James Corrigan titled "Saudi Golf Rebels Banned From Scottish Open as Plight of Europe's Ryder Cup Team Remains Unresolved" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on June 23, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Kremlin: Xi Backs Putin's Invasion of Ukraine, Noting 'Legitimacy of Russia's Actions' " was posted at cnsnews. com on June 16, 2022.

#### International miscellaneous news

- An article by Robert Cribb titled "She Confided in a Doctor About Her Depression; the Next Thing She Knew, the [Canadian] Government Took Away Her Driver's Licence" was posted at the star.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Darren Boyle titled "At Least 25 People Are Killed by Lightning and Landslides in Bangladesh While Millions Are Left Marooned or Homeless Following Worst Monsoon Floods in Recent History" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by David Averre and Tom Brown titled "More Than 600 People Evacuated Near Berlin After Forest Fire Spreads as Germany and Spain Continue to Battle Wildfire Blazes Amid Unusual Heat Wave" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Darren Boyle titled "Airline Pilot Carrying 185 Passengers Is Forced to Shut Down His Left Engine After Birds Are Sucked Into the Turbine on Take Off Causing It to Burst Into Flames" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig and Lizzie May titled "Lia Thomas and Other Transgender Athletes Are Banned by World Swimming's Governing Body FINA From Competing Against Women: Separate 'Open Category' Will Be Set Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Chris Matthews titled "Queen and Charles Will Now Be the Only Royals Honored With Union Flag Over Government Buildings on Their Birthdays While William, Kate, Anne and Edward Lose the Privilege in Order to 'Avoid Embarrassment for Prince Andrew' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "A Split Second From Death: Hero Policeman Pulls Elderly Woman Off Train Tracks Just Before Train Speeds Past Platform in India" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 20, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "Le Lame Duck: Humiliated Macron Faces Vote of No Confidence as French Voters Make Him Pay for 'Arrogance' and Election 'Tsunami' Wipes Out His Majority, Leaving the Country in Political Paralysis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 20, 2022.

■ An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "'It's Disgusting': Joe Rogan Slams Justin Trudeau for Saying That Canadians Do Not Have the Right to Own a Firearm for Self Defense" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.



An article by Dennis Prager titled "What Do 'Men Give Birth' and 'Defund the Police' Have in Common?" was posted at townhall.com on June 21, 2022. Following is the article.

Unless you are brainwashed, you regard the statements "men give birth" and "defund the police" as absurd.

Why, then, do leftists (as opposed to liberals and conservatives) say these things and even believe them?

I think there are two—related—explanations.

One is that the Left seeks to tear down every normative institution. If men give birth, "man" and "woman" no longer mean anything. "Men give birth" means the end of the male-female distinction, the most basic distinction in the human race. Racial distinctions pale in comparison. So do national distinctions.

Marxists support the obliteration of the male-female distinction because the only distinction that matters to Marxists is that of class.

The other explanation is that the endgame of leftism is chaos. It is related to the first explanation, since the obliteration of all distinctions is chaos. Distinctions mean order. Having no distinctions means chaos.

I came to realize the significance of distinctions when writing my commentary on the first five books of the Bible ("The Rational Bible"). The Bible's moral order is dependent on distinctions. Among them are the following.

- Man and God
- Good and evil
- Human and animal
- Holy and profane
- Parent and child
- Man and woman
- Beautiful and ugly

Distinctions are so important to the Judeo-Christian moral order and weltanschauung that making distinctions is what God did for the Six Days. While they are known as the Six Days of Creation, the fact is that after creating the "heavens and the earth," God does little creating. After Genesis 1:1 the only things God creates are the animals listed in 1:21 and the human being (1:27). So, then, what did God do for the remainder of the Six Days? He created order out of chaos.

That's why the second verse of Genesis may well be the second-most important verse in the Bible (Genesis 1:1 is the most important because if you don't accept its premise, none of what follows matters): "And all was null and void," meaning all was chaos.

Chaos is the natural state of the world. The transformation of chaos into order necessitated God.

Order is composed of distinctions. Natural order was dependent on the distinction between night and day and land and sea, and moral and social order was dependent upon the distinctions listed above. And while they are all dependent upon God, the Bible describes only one of them as "created" by God—the human being as male and female.

The Left seeks to obliterate these biblical distinctions:

The Left denies the distinction between man and God. As Marx said, "Man is God." The idea that there is a transcendent Being to which man owes moral obedience is anathema to the Left. Man is to answer only to himself (and ultimately to a left-wing state).

The Left denies the distinction between good and evil. On the Left, there is no objective morality. Good and evil are subjective, determined by the individual and the community.

The Left denies the distinction between human and animal. According to the largest animal rights organization, People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals (PETA), for example, there is no moral difference between a chicken and a human being. They are equally valuable—so much so that, according to PETA, there is no moral difference between a barbecued chicken in America and a cremated Jew in the Holocaust.

The Left denies the difference between the beautiful and the ugly in art. That explains the ugly music and architecture and the meaningless art the art world, led by the Left, has produced for a century.

And now the Left denies the difference between man and woman.

What is this all about? It is all about rejecting the divine order which made civilization possible and returning to chaos. That why "men give birth" is related to "defund the police." Both lead to chaos.

If you ask those who claim that men give birth or who seek to defund the police, "Do you believe in chaos?" most won't know what you're talking about. On a conscious level, chaos is not what the Left seeks.

But it is what the Left creates. The war against Western civilization is a war against distinctions and order. That's why the Left loathes talk about Judeo-Christian and biblical values. These values represent the divine moral and social distinctions and subsequent order that constitute Western civilization.

That's why "men give birth" and "defund the police" are related. Both represent disorder.



An article by Larry Elder titled "Random Satire" was posted at townhall.com on June 23, 2022. Following is the article.

\_\_\_\_\_

The California Highway Patrol denies a rumor that the prosecution dropped DUI charges against House speaker Nancy Pelosi's husband. A spokesman said, "But if we decide to, he'll have been treated just like any other rich, white, privileged, politically connected, celebrity defendant."

World Health Organization is changing the name of monkeypox after concluding that it is "discriminatory and stigmatizing." The Biden administration suggests "PutinPox," and the Jan. 6 congressional committee demands "TrumpPox."

To improve the ratings, the next Jan. 6 committee hearing will feature a half-time show starring Janet Jackson and the wardrobe reveal Part II.

"Father's Day is a sexist celebration. If we're going to do that, we ought to at least have a Mother's Day. God willing, someday that will happen."—Joe Biden

The Biden administration honors the LGBTQ+ community on Father's Day. Sends congratulations and best wishes to all pregnant fathers.

When the going gets tough, the tough get going—unless you're Joe Biden, in which case, you blame Putin.

Robberies and homicides are up in big cities all across the country. What's the over/under on it when Biden calls it "The Putin Crime Wave"?

Disgraced Democrat lawyer Michael Avenatti, currently serving a 5-year prison term for stealing from client and porn star Stormy Daniels and extortion against Nike, agreed to plead guilty in remaining criminal cases. Blames Putin for his downfall.

Biden, in response to a reporter who suggested Biden fell off his bike, said, "Absolutely not. I'm an excellent rider. Putin pushed me."

Staffers from the Stephen Colbert comedy show were arrested for illegal entry into the Capitol building. When can we expect Nancy Pelosi to form a committee to investigate the Colbert-orchestrated "insurrection"?

Elon Musk offered to buy the Department of Justice. But the Clintons won't sell.

Perhaps Elon Musk will buy The New York Times and The Washington Post and turn them into newspapers.

Hey, Los Angeles Times, how many conservatives, let alone conservatives "of color," sit on your "diverse and inclusive" editorial board? The Los Angeles Times responded, "What's a conservative?"

Hey, Los Angeles Times, 81 black candidates are running for Congress as Republicans this year, an increase of more than 50% over the 2020 election cycle. That is an unprecedented number of, to use your description of my California gubernatorial campaign, "black faces of white supremacy."

Rep. Sheila Jackson Lee recently said, "The president was a genius in putting forth the American Rescue Plan that saved people from absolute despair and disgrace, if you will." Yes, we live in a world where someone actually uses the words "Biden" and "genius" in the same sentence.

I'll make an offer. You watch the Dinesh D'Souza documentary "2000 Mules" about ballot drop-box stuffing. You watch "Rigged," the Citizens United documentary about the \$419.5 million Mark Zuckerberg spent to increase Democratic turnout in the 2020 presidential election. And I'll watch all of the televised Jan. 6 committee hearings. Deal?

What's the difference between an idiot and the typical "woke" humanities university professor? An idiot doesn't have tenure.

Of the 550-600 thousand annual interracial black/white violent crimes, about 85% involve a black perp/white victim, and just about 15% involve a white perp/black victim. "Systemic racism," anyone?

U.S. Marshals arrested three (black) men, over the death of a (white) boy, 17, beaten in the parking lot of a LeBron James-founded school in Ohio. Reverse the races and President Joe Biden would call for a national day of mourning.

Does Joe Biden have any black friends other than Corn Pop and those he chatted with on Amtrak?

Twitter troll: "Larry, you say, 'Racism doesn't exist anymore.' The Buffalo mass killer would beg to disagree, Uncle Tom."

Elder: "\$10,000 to your favorite charity if you can find anytime, anywhere, that I said, 'Racism doesn't exist anymore.' You are proof positive that it does."

Twitter troll: "Why does Larry only have white friends?"

Elder: "Don't blame me because white people don't like you."

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Jason Whitlock titled "Matt Walsh's 'What Is a Woman?' Is Great, but America Must First Relearn 'What Is a Christian?' " was posted at theblaze.com on June 6, 2022. Following is the article.

Over the course of 90+ minutes, Matt Walsh's captivating and important documentary "What Is a Woman?" never mentions God. It's the equivalent of exploring the truth regarding Tom Brady's NFL career without referencing Bill Belichick.

It's a glaring and telling omission that damns American clergy members far more than Walsh—a courageous faith-inspired public intellectual—and his provocative documentary that explores how and why the question "what is a woman?" became loaded and controversial.

Walsh frames his documentary as a search for truth. Based on his finished product, his hunt for truth never led him to a church or forced one of his interview subjects to reference God, Jesus, or the Bible.

Walsh's film is worldly. It fights a spiritual war on secular terms. This is likely a choice made by Walsh and his Daily Wire collaborators.

"We didn't want the film to be a theological debate or to present the issue as though you have to be religious to disagree with gender ideology," Walsh texted me Sunday afternoon. "That's the approach the left would have wanted us to take. Our fundamental goal was to reveal the irrationality and absurdity of gender ideology."

The left and corporate media have demonized evangelicals, particularly white ones, to the point that Christians have publicly de-emphasized their faith.

It's a trap. The left intentionally makes arguments devoid of logic, facts, and reason so that conservatives foolishly believe they can win public debates without ever invoking the ultimate authority.

It's a political rope-a-dope that baits the left's opponents to flail away at a soft decoy target while never landing a real blow on a crucial issue.

The left loves heated arguments over pronouns, pregnant men, the treatment of unarmed black criminal suspects who resist arrest, and racist, sexist, homophobic microaggressions. Those disputes distract Americans from assessing the damage caused by the 60-year systemic attack on the nuclear family, the foundational element of religious faith.

We're debating what a woman is when we should be asking why the left keeps promoting pointless, divisive debates.

Walsh's documentary ends with his wife providing the simple answer the alleged therapists, social scientists, doctors, and professors evaded throughout the film: "A woman is an adult female."

It's a clever ending. It's not a powerful one.

Before I go on, let me state that the Daily Wire, Matt Walsh, Ben Shapiro, Jeremy Boreing, Candace Owens, Michael Knowles, and Andrew Klavan have no bigger supporter and fan than yours truly. They have aggressively engaged in the political culture war.

My problem is that war is controlled, defined, and graded by the secular industries (media, entertainment, technology) and institutions (academia, politics) that are the sworn enemy of evangelicals' best soldier, Jesus Christ.

That war is Vietnam. It's fought on unwinnable terms for believers. It forbids use of nuclear weapons – prayer, the Holy Spirit, and the gospel. The war we

can win is spiritual. If we win that war, the proper politics will fall into place because the culture will demand it. The U.S. Constitution is misunderstood and reviled today for the same reason gender has been expanded to include the whims of individual feelings and emotions.

America has abandoned a biblical worldview.

God created the man-woman binary. It's in the Bible. It's not up for debate. The confusion over this issue is manmade and satanic. That needed to be stated clearly and concisely in "What Is a Woman?"

Dr. Marci Bowers, America's most prolific transgender surgeon, inadvertently references the satanic origin of transgenderism within the first 10 minutes of the documentary.

"We're altering the physical characteristics of the individual to fit better with a gender identity that is female," Bowers tells Walsh. "The surgeries are quite refined in the sense that not only do they look like female anatomy, but they also function that way for the most part. Certainly it's sort of a Faustian bargain."

A Faustian bargain means a deal with the devil, a trade of the soul for worldly favor. Bowers is an expert in this exchange. He personally made the trade to live "his truth" as a woman.

Fifty minutes into the doc, Walsh and a female psychiatrist, Miriam Grossman, explain that America's gender dysphoria is owed to two wicked men: Alfred Kinsey and John Money.

Kinsey (1894 to 1956) is a celebrated American biologist. He founded the Kinsey Institute for Research in Sex, Gender, and Reproduction at Indiana University. He wrote two infamous books: "Sexual Behavior in the Human Male" and "Sexual Behavior in the Human Female." He's the founding father for normalizing human perversion.

He was an atheist. He was bisexual.

"He wanted to rid society of Judeo-Christian values when it came to sexuality," Grossman told Walsh. "He worked very hard to do that, and I would say he succeeded."

John Money (1921-2006) is a celebrated psychologist. He invented the concepts of gender identity, gender roles, and sexual orientation. He was a pioneer in advocating sexual reassignment. He fought to normalize pedophilia. He argued that boys as young as 10 could engage in consensual sex with men in their 20s and 30s. Money is a founding father of transgenderism.

The gender dysphoria movement is rooted in hostility to religious faith. It's satanic.

Religious faith is rooted in respect for, acceptance of, and pursuit of truth. The absence of God signifies an absence of truth. Hostility to truth signifies a hostility toward God.

Walsh told a University of Tennessee professor that he wanted to get at the truth.

"I'm really uncomfortable with that language of, like, 'getting to the truth,'" Dr. Patrick Grzanka responds. "It sounds deeply transphobic to me. You keep invoking the word, which is condescending and rude."

The war on truth is spiritual. There's zero advantage to avoiding the spiritual aspects.

I thoroughly enjoyed Walsh's documentary. It's compelling. I desperately wanted him to frame the debate in the proper context.

Atheists want to eradicate the remaining biblical principles that define the United States of America. The globalists cannot impose a new world order founded in Marxism and communism—the political theory opposed to religion and the economic system opposed to individual freedom and property ownership—without getting America to submit.

The corporate media calls that explanation a conspiracy theory. Anyone with a layman's understanding of Christianity would call it the gospel truth according to scripture. It's good vs. evil. It's God vs. Satan. It's the oldest, most compelling historical narrative in the history of the planet.

Everything that is good and just about America is derived from the biblically inspired words in our founding documents: "We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created equal, that they are endowed by their Creator with unalienable Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty and the pursuit of Happiness."

America, the way the founders designed it, will not work as a secular society detached from morality. John Adams said that more than 200 years ago. The enemies of America believe Adams. American Christians, by and large, don't. Our faith is an American luxury item. Our political identity is a necessity, as vital as air and water.

The left promotes gender fluidity, sexual promiscuity, and general immorality as tools to detach Americans from religion, truth, and righteousness. It teaches gender and sexuality to kindergartners, hosts drag queen story hours at libraries, and celebrates Pride Month as a means to groom children and parents.

The parent of a transgender or gay child is more likely to second-guess biblical truth than the parent of straight one. The LGBTQ+ movement is the real replacement theory. Democrats are rebuilding their base back better with puberty blockers and chemical castrations. Republicans will bend to those political winds. It's the nature of politics.

Only God can save us from the madness "What Is a Woman?" exposes.

The documentary put the wrong people in the crosshairs. Christians, most especially ministers, need to be shamed, embarrassed, and ridiculed. Our churches and leaders—the institutions and people that reflect our collective will—bow to politics and the social media matrix far more than truth. We

allow them to choose political allies rather than spiritual ones. We allow them to choose racial idolatry rather than kingdom building.

We no longer believe in the power of the gospel, the good news of Jesus Christ.

Before we answer "what is a woman," we need to relearn the meaning of being Christian. That fundamental understanding will directly lead to a reckoning for the ministers who have cut their own Faustian bargains, transitioning from so-called disciples to political activists.



An article by black journalist Jason Whitlock titled "We Should Scrap June-teenth, aka George Floyd Day, for a Holiday Commemorating America's 1865 Rebirth" was posted at theblaze.com on June 20, 2022. Following is the article.

I spent a lot of time this weekend contemplating "Juneteenth," our newest federal holiday.

I first heard of it in 1985, when a college football teammate from Texas chastised a group of us for being unaware of the celebration. He explained the history of it to us. As a boy from Indiana, I understood his appreciation for Texas history but didn't think it applied to me or my family.

I never celebrated Juneteenth. I never gave it much thought. I've lived in Indiana, South Carolina, Michigan, Missouri, Kansas, California, and Tennessee. No one in any of those states ever invited me to a Juneteenth party.

I suspect most people don't fully comprehend or get Juneteenth. It's a national holiday because of the death of George Floyd, not because our political leaders had a sincere interest in celebrating the emancipation of slaves in Texas or across the South.

■ This weekend, the New York Times ran an op-ed from Casey Gerald, an author and a native of Texas. Here are his opening lines: "I won't pretend Juneteenth has always meant a lot to me. I was born in Texas, as were my parents and most of my kin, all the way back to at least the 19th century, when some of them were enslaved. Still, for most of my life, the day was just another holiday marked on the community calendar—even if it was our day, a day for black Texans. Perhaps one sign that a thing belongs to you is that you take it for granted. The past few years have forced some stronger feelings to the surface."

The "Summer of George Floyd" forced those stronger feelings to the surface.

■ A weekend article in the Washington Post spelled out the impetus for those stronger feelings, writing: "During the summer of 2020, amid the racial-justice protests following the murder of George Floyd, millions of white Americans became aware of Juneteenth for the first time. Some companies announced they would give employees the day off on Juneteenth, and momentum grew to make it a national holiday. Last summer, the U.S. did just that, as President Biden signed a bipartisan bill into law on June 17."

■ David Kaufman, writing in the New York Post, agreed with the Washington Post assessment: "At a time when there is so much rewriting of American history, Juneteenth proves why history should be kept intact. Officially declared a national holiday by Congress last year in the wake of George Floyd's 2020 murder, the day marks the emancipation of black slaves by President Abraham Lincoln in January 1863. As we prepare to celebrate it for the first time as a nation on Monday, it feels as important as the Fourth of July."

Juneteenth's connection to the George Floyd riots undermines the holiday's ability to unify Americans. A lack of unifying messaging undermines the success and purpose of a national holiday.

What's the purpose of Juneteenth?

■ Opal Lee, known as the "grandmother of Juneteenth," offered this explanation: "Juneteenth asks Americans to recognize that our nation's principles are neither grossly hypocritical nor naively aspirational. We have inherited lofty yet practical ideals, and it falls to us to implement them as best we can. In 1865, that meant fighting attempts to reimpose slavery through violence. In 2022, it means opposing new forms of violence, whether it is violence that comes from within a community or violence perpetrated by the police."

I like the first part of Lee's explanation. It's unifying and inspirational. But the second half falls flat. She analogizes slavery to violent police misconduct. The end of slavery freed 2.5 million black people. Slavery was codified into law and custom. The rare instances of illegal police violence are not backed by law or even custom. They're aberrations.

■ Casey Gerald summarized his thoughts on Juneteenth this way: "Let us grieve for our forebears and feel deep gratitude as we think of the enormous price our people paid so we could be free. Let us remember that despite the degradation of slavery, they lived fully human lives, too. They laughed. They loved. They dreamed. They ate sweet treats. Let us pray to them and say, this year and always: Thank you."

Gerald's definition leaves out the price paid by the hundreds of thousands of Union soldiers whose enormous price included the sacrifice of their lives. Gerald wants a black national holiday, not a unifying one.

My point is, as black people, we can't fully explain or justify the Juneteenth holiday. Most black people did not care until George Floyd died.

The black female mayor of New Orleans, LaToya Cantrell, best represents our confusion. Over the weekend, she unveiled a monument she had erected at Lafayette Square in celebration of Juneteenth. The monument is an afro pick with a clenched fist. She said the sculpture represents the freedoms we've gained. New Orleans' next sculpture will be of a durag and a can of Murray's hair grease.

Let me take a crack at defining Juneteenth.

American black people did a lot of celebrating in 1865.

Confederate General Robert E. Lee surrendered to Union General Ulysses S. Grant on April 9 of that year, ending the Civil War and kicking off the official death of slavery.

Twenty-two days later, more than 10,000 freed slaves in Charleston, South Carolina, held a parade honoring deceased Union soldiers. The event is credited with starting the Memorial Day tradition.

In June 1865, Union Army General Gordon Granger arrived in Galveston, Texas, and enforced Abraham Lincoln's Emancipation Proclamation. Black Texans adopted June 19th as a day to celebrate their freedom.

In early December, the United States ratified the 13th Amendment, abolishing slavery.

The year 1865 is as important to American history as 1776. America was reborn, reimagined, and resurrected from the dead. The year marks black Americans' central role in this country's march toward freedom and exceptionalism. The African-American journey has been America's north star, its moral compass.

The fact that Juneteenth is such a divisive and polarizing issue speaks to how far this nation and its citizens have strayed from our shared moral struggle, purpose, and values.

I wish we could rebrand Juneteenth as 1865 Day. We could spend the day honoring the people who sacrificed everything for America to experience a rebirth. Right now, it's a celebration of George Floyd. I feel sorry for George Floyd. I have no interest in celebrating him.



A website titled "Jane's Revenge: Night of Rage (An Autonomous Call to Action Against Patriarchal Supremacy)" was posted at theanarchistlibrary.org on May 30, 2022. Following are excerpts from the website.

Within the month we anticipate a verdict will be issued that overturns Roe vs. Wade, setting in motion an evisceration of abortion access across the so-called United States.

This is an event that should inspire rage in millions of people who can get pregnant—and yet, the response thus far has been tepid.

We have agonized over this apparent absence of indignation. Why is it that we are so afraid to unleash hell upon those who are destroying us? Fear of state repression is valid, but this goes deeper than that.

Your anger has been stolen from you.

To this we say: no more. We need to get angry.

We need the state to feel our full wrath.

We need to express this madness fully and with ferocity. We need to quit containing ourselves.

■ We need them to be afraid of us.

Last week, an evil creature slaughtered 19 children and two teachers in their classroom in Texas. While some may call this horrific act "senseless" or "random," we know that's not the case.

We know that this was an act of male domination and patriarchal violence, meant to make women, children and teachers live in fear.

We know it is deeply connected to the reproductive violence about to be unleashed on this land by an illegitimate institution founded in white male supremacy.

We cannot think of a clearer example in this time of the need for autonomously organized self-defense networks.

We cannot think of a clearer example of the desperate need for those who get pregnant to learn how to confront misogynistic violence directly.

We also believe this unlearning of our self-containment can begin in the streets when we organize alongside one another to confront state forces of evil and domination.

Several weeks ago, we watched and waited as self-proclaimed "feminist organizations' and non-profits took the lead on arranging their demure little rallies for freedom.

We were told to let them handle it, and to defer to the political machinery that has thus far failed to secure our liberation.

In a world where the news media has an attention span of about 24 hours on their best day, we knew these hollow gestures would fail to capture attention.

We knew we were witnessing counterinsurgency in action.

We cannot sit idly by anymore while our anger is yet again channeled into Democratic party fundraisers and peace parades with the police.

We were even told we must cooperate with them because they work alongside abortion providers and clinic escorts . . . a group of people who, at this moment in time, cannot possibly risk their lives or their livelihoods any further than they already are.

We honor these providers and their service.

We do not honor those who would use them as a shield against direct and militant action.

We believe the greatest honor we could give them would be to act meaningfully in their name.

The time to act was decades ago. The next best time is now.

■ Whatever form your fury takes, the first step is feeling it.

The next step is carrying that anger out into the world and expressing it physically.

Consider this your call to action.

On the night the final ruling is issued—a specific date we cannot yet predict, but we know is arriving imminently—we are asking for courageous hearts to come out after dark.

Whoever you are and wherever you are, we are asking for you to do what you can to make your anger known.

We have selected a time of 8:00 p.m. for actions nationwide to begin, but know that this is a general guideline. There may be other considerations involved in planning time and place.

We do not claim to speak for every community or crew. We are simply calling out to you. And we hope you answer our cries.

To this cis male allies who would be interested in joining us in the streets, we say: You are certainly welcome, but you must use your privilege to shield and support us in a way that also enables us to get angry.

Do not police us. Do not tell us what is and isn't appropriate. But do aid us when we are in need.

■ We must also say: Do not wait until the verdict arrives to organize.

Make plans now. Take action now.

It is not enough to share images on Twitter and Instagram (though that is still important to do). We cannot sustain this movement any longer with the same few hundred people who have been beaten down over and over again. We must not only this call on social media, but reach out to communities who may not be in touch with 'radical circles' online.

■ Mass action requires mass outreach.

We would not be issuing this call if we not believe in our bones that this kind of action is possible.

We have witnessed the women of Argentina, Mexico and Poland organize autonomously for their reproductive liberation. We know it can be done—but we need every soul reading this to do their part.

To those who work to oppress us: If abortion isn't safe, you aren't either. We are everywhere.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### SCOTUS overrules Roe vs. Wade

- An article by Ken Klukowski titled "Supreme Court Overrules Roe vs. Wade in Dobbs Decision—Returns Abortion to State Lawmakers" was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle, Geoff Earle, Emily Gooden and Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Blames Trump for 'Tragic' SCOTUS Decision to Overrule Roe and Says He 'Tipped Scales of Justice With His SCOTUS Picks': Slams Court for Taking Away a Constitutional Right That 'Forces Women to Bear Their Rapists' Children' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Amy Furr titled "Missouri Becomes First State to End Abortion: 'A Momentus Day' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Bob Price titled "Texas Ban on Abortions From 'Moment of Conception' Set to Start in 30 Days" was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2022.

## Comments about defying SCOTUS

- An article by Ned Cosby titled "[Democrat] Trickle-Down Lawlessness" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Maxine Waters on Dobbs Ruling: 'The Hell With the Supreme Court, We Will Defy Them' " was posted at breitbart. com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Caplan titled "'Into the Streets!': Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez Chants SCOTUS Dobbs Ruling Is 'Illegitimate' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Mia Cathell titled "DHS Tells Churches, Pregnancy Centers to Brace for Violent Pro-Abortion 'Night of Rage' " was posted at townhall.com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "'Night of Rage' Looms After SCOTUS Decision—McCarthy [Says] to Biden: Prevent Violence 'Before It's Too Late' "was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Disney Vows to Pay for Employee Travel Expenses for Abortions" was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2022.

# 27 Democrats voted against protecting SCOTUS

- An article by David Harsanyi titled "Democrats Wanted to Intimidate Justices; Now It's Getting Dangerous" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Leftists SPLC [Southern Poverty Law Center] Poll Includes Shocking Finding About Democrats' Support for Assassinations" was posted at dailywire.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Emily Gordin and Katelyn Caralle titled "House Approves Bill to Provide Security Protection for Supreme Court Justices and Their Families

in Response to Threat Against Kavanaugh—With 27 Democrats Opposing It" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.

■ An article by John M. Reeves titled "The First Amendment Does Not Allow Mobs to Intimidate Court Justices" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 17, 2022.

## 22 of those 27 voted extra security for themselves

■ An article by Ari Hoffman titled "22 Democrats Who Voted Against Extra Security for SCOTUS Justices Approved It for Themselves After January 6" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 15, 2022.

## Comments (before the ruling) about pro-life

- An article by Katie Akin and William Morris titled "Iowa Supreme Court Says Fundamental Right to Abortion Not Guaranteed Under State Constitution [Which Becomes Significant if SCOTUS Sends the Issue to the States]" was posted at desmoinesregister.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Beth Whitehead titled "Crisis Pregnancy Centers That Democrats Smeared as 'Fake Clinics' Saved 800,000 Lives Since 2016" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 23, 2022.

# Comments (before the ruling) about pro-abortion

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Kamala Says Abortion Is in Line With Christianity: Baptist VP Says There's 'Nothing' About Supporting Abortion Rights That Requires Americans to 'Abandon or Change Their Faith' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Pro-Abortion Activists in Blood-Soaked Outfits Brandish Toy Dolls Outside Supreme Court Justice Amy Coney Barrett's Virginia Home and Say Ending Roe vs. Wade Will Trigger Spike in Forced Births" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Unhinged Pro-Abortion Activists Heckle Pro-Life Students at Supreme Court" was posted at townhall.com on June 21, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Pro-Abortion Activists Swarm Wisconsin State Capital as GOP Block Attempt to Overturn Abortion Ban" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Pro-Life Congressman's Campaign Office Among Those Vandalized by Pro-Abortion Radicals" was posted at townhall.com on June 23, 2022.

#### Comments about SCOTUS abortion leak

■ An article by Ronn Blitzer titled "Republican Senator [Bill Cassidy of Louisiana] Pushes Bill to Punish Supreme Court Leakers With 10 Years in Prison" was posted at foxnews.com on June 23, 2022.

## The right to bear arms

■ An article by Staff titled "Justice [Joseph Story, Who Served on the Supreme Court From 1812 to 1845]: 'The Right . . . to Keep and Bear Arms . . . Offers a Strong Moral Check Against the Usurpation and Arbitrary Power of Rulers' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.

## **SCOTUS** ruling in New York

- An article by Tim Pearce titled "SCOTUS Strikes Down New York Concealed Carry Restrictions" was posted at dailywire.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Biden Slams SCOTUS Vote to Overturn 108-Year-Old NY Gun Law Requiring 'Proper Cause' to Carry Concealed Weapon and Says the Decision 'Contradicts Both Common Sense and the Constitution' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Justice Thomas Hammers Double Standard on Second Amendment" was posted at townhall.com on June 23, 2022.

## Republicans Helped Democrats with gun bill

- An article by Jonathan Swan and Alayna Treene titled "Conservative Backlash Builds Against [Texas Senator John] Cornyn's Gun Talks [With Democrats]" was posted at axios.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "John Cornyn Brushes Off NRA Opposition: They Can't Be Allowed to 'Veto Good Public Policy' " was posted at breitbart. com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Ali Zaslav titled "15 Republican Senators Vote to Break a Filibuster to Advance Gun Safety Bill" was posted at cnn.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Tyler Olson titled "Liberal Gun Control Groups Back Bipartisan Senate Bill Despite Modest Provisions" was posted at foxnews.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "A Great Day for the Second Amendment Was Ruined by Backstabbing Republicans" was posted at townhall.com on June 24, 2022.

# **Comments about school security**

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Nikolas Lanum titled "Late-Night Hosts Colbert, Meyers, Mock Conservatives for Proposing 'Grotesque' Idea of Arming Teachers" was posted at foxnews.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Gunman, 70, Who Murdered Three Elderly Alabama Churchgoers at 'Boomers Potluck Party' Was Subdued by Hero Septuagenarian Who Whacked Him With Folding Chair and Pistol Whipped Him, Pastor Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.

# Hollywood's role in school shootings

■ An article by Giulia Carbonaro titled "Critics Bash Matthew McConaughey for Glorifying Gun Use in Movies" was posted at newsweek.com on June 8, 2022.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "[Bill] Maher: Hollywood's 'Unbridled Romanticization of Gun Violence' Influencing Mass Shooters" was posted at breitbart. com on June 11, 2022.

## **Comments about Uvalde shooting**

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Uvalde Cop Wielding AR-15 Failed to Take Shot to Kill Gunman, 18, Before He Entered School and Murdered 19 Children—Because He Was Scared of Hitting Kids Playing Behind the Killer" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "'He Put the Lives of Officers Before the Lives of Children': Texas' Top Cop Issues Blistering Denouncement of Uvalde's Police Chief and Calls Him an 'Abject Failure' as He Admits Gunman Could Have Been Stopped in Three Minutes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.

## Comments about government and corporate censorship

- The following excerpted definition of the Streisand Effect: "A phenomenon that occurs when an attempt to hide, remove, or censor information has the unintended consequences of increasing awareness of that information . . . It is named after American singer and actress Barbra Streisand, whose attempt to suppress the California Coastal Records Project's photograph of her residence in Malibu, California, taken to document California coastal erosion, inadvertently drew greater attention to the photograph in 2003" was posted at wikipedia.org on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Christian Toto titled "'Streisand Effect' [Which Is the Attempt to Hide Information Actually Resulting in the Greater Spread of the Information] Supercharges '2000 Mules' and 'What Is a Woman?' " was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on June 13, 2022.

#### **Comments about climate warriors**

- An article by Alex Christy titled "MSNBC Warns 'Less Than a Decade' to Save the Planet" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 17, 2022.
- A video and an article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Pushes China and Other Nations to Cut Down on Greenhouse Gas Emissions and Doubles Down on His Bid to Put More EVs on the Road as He Hosts Major Climate Meeting Amid Pressure of High Gas Prices" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.

# Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Gary Bauer titled "Your Pain at the Pump Is Biden's Plan" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Is Biden Purposely Raising Gas Prices to Fuel His Green Agenda?" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2022.

- A video and an article by Jack Murphy titled "Watch: Biden's 'Plan' to Destroy the Oil Industry Resurfaces in 2020 Video" were posted at neonnettle.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Flashback [to 2019]—Joe Biden: 'I Guarantee You We're Going to End Fossil Fuels' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Biden: Hey, At Least These Awful Gas Prices Will Help Our 'Fundamental Turn' to Green Energy" was posted at townhall.com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Biden Looks Everywhere to Lower Gas Prices—Except Boosting Oil Production" was posted at foxnews.com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden Doing 'Everything' to Reduce Gas Prices, But Shuns Meeting With Oil Company Execs" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Energy Secretary Lays Out 'The Only Way' to Avoid High Gas Prices, and It's Not Producing More Oil [But Rather Producing More Green Energy]" was posted at dailywire.com on June 23, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel—dirtier oil in other countries

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP Rep. [Bruce] Westerman: Biden Would Rather Go to Saudi Arabia for Dirtier Oil Instead of Promoting U.S. Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2022.

# Fossil fuel—Elon Musk calls for immediate drilling

■ Looking back to March 2022, an article by Angelo Isidorou titled "Elon Musk Calls for Immediate Increase in Oil and Gas Output" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on March 4, 2022.

# Fossil fuel-oil companies slam Biden

- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Oil Companies Hit Back After Biden Blamed Surging Gas Prices on Their Profit 'Greed'—As They Accuse Him of Not Doing Enough to Address Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Zeballos-Roig titled "Biden Has Few Options Left to Quickly Bring Down Gas Prices; Now He's Making a Big Bet by Bashing Big Oil and Turning to a Brutal Leader [in Saudi Arabia] for Help" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 18, 2022.

# Fossil fuel—affecting everyday life

■ An article by Lauren Lewis titled "North Carolina Community College Begins 'Virtual Fridays' With Operations Shifting Online One Day a Week Due to 'Ever-Rising Costs of Gasoline' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 23, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—proposed gas tax holiday

- A press release titled "Fact Sheet: President Biden Calls for a Three-Month Federal Gas Tax Holiday" was posted at whitehouse.gov on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Will Ask Congress to Pause Federal Gas Tax for Three Months as Experts Warn Oil Companies Could Pocket the Savings and Even Barack Obama Called Idea a 'Gimmick' [in 2008]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Pelosi, Obama Have Blasted Gas Tax Holiday Proposals as 'Show Biz' and a 'Gimmick' " was posted at dailywire.com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "CNN Doesn't Buy Biden's Latest Attempt to Lower Gas Prices" was posted at townhall.com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer A. Diouhy titled "Big Oil and Environmental Groups Unite to Oppose Biden's Gas Gambit" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Serah Louis titled "Biden's Gas Tax Holiday Might Save You \$6 a Month, Fueling Calls for Inflation Stimulus Checks Instead" was posted at yahoo.com on June 23, 2022.

## Fossil fuel-gift cards

■ An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Biden Wants to Send Americans Gift Cards for Gas, but Likely Can't Due to Chip Shortage" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 17, 2022.

#### **Comments about electric vehicles**

■ An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Electric Car Batteries Tied to Forced Labor in China: Report" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 20, 2022.

# Which is worse—incompetence or lies?

- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Claims His Administration Has Achieved the Most 'Robust Recovery in Modern History'—Despite Gas Prices More Than Doubling Since He Entered Office, Approval in His Handling of the Economy Plummeting and Inflation at a 40-Year High" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 6, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dan Bongino Blasts Biden for the United States' Crises: He Is Incapable or Completely Unwilling to Respond" was posted at foxnews.com on June 11, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Biden Adviser Sperling on Recession Fears: Too Many People 'Not Realizing' How Successful Our Policies Were" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2022.

■ An article by Clare Ansberry titled "What Inflation? The Super Frugal Say They Were Made for This Moment" was posted at wsj.com on June 17, 2022.

#### Comments about unions

■ An article by Timothy Nerozzi titled "Elon Musk Says Biden, Democratic Party 'Controlled by Unions': 'Next-Level Insanity' " was posted at foxnews. com on June 18, 2022.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Kellogg (the Maker of Frosted Flakes, Rice Krispies and Eggo) Will Split the 116-Year-Old Company Into Three to Focus on Cereals, Snacks and Plant-Based Foods: Shares Surge 8% in Pre-Market Trading" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Uber Will Restart Lower-Cost Shared Rides in Major Cities (Including NYC, San Francisco, Los Angeles and Chicago) After Suspending Them at the Start of the Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.

# **Airline industry**

■ An article titled "Airline Staff Shortages Threaten to Ruin Millions of Summer Holidays" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 16, 2022.

# Illegal immigration

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by John Binder titled "[Massachusetts] Republican Gov. Charlie Baker Vetoes Democrat Plan Giving Driver's Licenses to Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Massachusetts Democrats Approve Driver's Licenses for Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Ten Years Later: Over 53,000 Illegal Aliens Given DACA Despite Arrest Records Including for Murder, Rape, Kidnapping" was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Bob Price and Randy Clark titled "Numbers of Unaccompanied Migrant Children Rising at U.S.-Mexico Border" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Revealed: 50 Illegal Migrants on Terror Watch List Have Been Caught at the Border So Far This Year—More Than Total Number Apprehended in Last Five Years Combined" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Man Who Shot at Police in 100-MPH Chase Reportedly Illegal Immigrant, Has Been Deported 7 Times" was posted at justthenews.com on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Rick Moran titled "Texas and Arizona Send 79 Buses Full of Illegals to Washington D.C." was posted at pjmedia.com on June 19, 2022.

- An article by Elizabeth Heckman titled "Republicans Demand Biden Administration Pay Back Texans for Operation to Deal With 'Border Catastrophe' " was posted at foxnews.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Biden Administration Quietly Erasing Immigration Court Caseload: 'De Facto Amnesty' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 24, 2022.

## Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall. com on July 31, 2021.

#### Comments about election news

- Looking back to May 2022, a video and an article by Andrew Stiles and Thaleigha Rampersad titled "Watch: "Stacey Abrams Struggles to Explain Why Black Turnout Is Soaring Under 'Jim Crow 2.0' " were posted at freebeacon.com on May 24, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Gresko and Gary D. Robertson titled "Supreme Court Rules for GOP Lawmakers in Voter ID Case" was posted at apnews.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Supreme Court Rules Republican Lawmakers Can Defend North Carolina's Voter Integrity Laws" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 23, 2022.

# **Leftists angering Hispanic voters**

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "New Left-Of-Center Poll Shows Seismic Shift in Hispanic Political Support" was posted at dailywire.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Ally Mutnick and Sarah Ferris titled "Latino Democrats Vent Their Fury After Foreboding Special Election Loss in Texas" was posted at politico.com on June 15, 2022.

# Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Matthew Whitaker titled "Biden Executive Order Defunds the Police by Another Name [by Awarding or Depriving Federal Discretionary Grants]" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022.

- An article by Cami Mondeaux titled "DC Mayor [Who Supported Defund the Police] Unveils \$20,000 Hiring Bonus to Recruit More Police Amid Rise in Crime" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "We Need to Restore Serious Policing to Stop the Slaughter" was posted at nypost.com on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Q. Nelson titled "Gov. Kemp Rips Stacey Abrams' Role in 'Radical' Group [Marguerite Casey Foundation] That Supports Defunding Police" was posted at townhall.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "New Brian Kemp Ad Highlights Stacey Abrams' Position on Defunding the Police" was posted at townhall.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "The Tables Have Turned: Dozens of Democrats Call to Increase Police Funding" was posted at townhall.com on June 23, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive theft

- An article by James Gordon titled "NYC Gang Steals Family's \$400,000 Rolls Royce Dawn Convertible Before Owner Activates Car's Tracking System and Hits Kill Switch—Leaving Them Stranded in New Jersey" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "\$100,000 Stolen From Atlanta Mansion of NBA Star Vince Carter as Wife and Children Hid in Closet" was posted at yahoo.com on June 22, 2022.

### Comments about excessive violent crime

- Looking back to March 1995, an article by Patrick Fagan titled "The Real Root Causes of Violent Crime: the Breakdown of Marriage, Family and Community" was posted at heritage.org on March 17, 1995.
- A video and an article by Alastair Talbot titled "Dramatic Moment Man, 28, Pulls Up Next to Chicago Cop Conducting a Traffic Stop and Charges at Him With a Huge Ax Before He Is Shot Dead" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- A video and an article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Man, 21, Is Killed and Eight More People Are Injured in Shooting at 'Barbecue Gathering' in Harlem as Violent Crime Skyrockets in NYC" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 20, 2022.
- An article by Isabella Nikolic and Paul Farrell titled "Penn State Grad (Who Spiraled Into Drug Addiction) Has Her Face Burnt Off After Female Attacker Doused Her in Flammable Liquid Before Torching Her" was posted at daily-mail.co.uk on June 24, 2022.

# **Comments about weapons**

■ Looking back to May 2022, an article by John Daniel Davidson titled "School Shootings Aren't Caused by Faulty Gun Laws, But by the Collapse of the Family" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 27, 2022.

- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "While Leaders Disarm You, They Are Busy Decriminalizing Serious Crimes" was posted at foxnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Tom Joyce titled "California Bill Would Require All Gun Owners to Obtain Liability Insurance" was posted at justthenews.com on June 17, 2022.

## **Comments about Jan. 6 Capitol riot**

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by C. Ryan Barber titled "Guilty: 'Cowboys for Trump' Founder Couy Griffin Convicted in the Second January 6 Trial" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by C. Ryan Barber titled "'Cowboys for Trump' Founder Couy Griffin Skirted Extra Prison Time for Role in Capitol Attack After [Already] Spending 20 Days in Jail" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Erin Snodgrass titled "January 6: Man Who Brought Loaded Gun to the U.S. Capitol Riot Pleads Guilty to Assaulting Police Officers With Baton" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Jan. 6 Committee Ignores Clear Evidence of Mass Illegal Voting, Systematically Broken Election Laws" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Adam Sabes titled "U.S. Capitol Police Arrest Stephen Colbert Staffers at House Office Building, Charged With Illegal Entry" was posted at foxnews.com on June 17, 2022.

# Remembering comments by Jack Del Rio

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Washington Commanders [Previously Called Washington Redskins] Jack Del Rio Calls January 6 a 'Dust Up—Blasts Double Standard on George Floyd Protests" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "Washington Commanders [Previously Called Washington Redskins] Defensive Coordinator Jack Del Rio Questions Why 'The Summer of Riots, Looting, Burning and the Destruction of Personal Property' Is Not Discussed" was posted at themix.net on June 8, 2022.

# Remembering moronic comments denying excessive 2020 riots

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Leah Barkoukis titled "NYT Columnist [Paul Krugman] Argues Mass Rioting, Looting Last Summer Was Just Something Republicans 'Believe' Happened" was posted at townhall.com on April 23, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Pam Key titled "Fox News Channel's Juan Williams Claims Republicans Lied About Cities Burning From BLM Riots" was posted at breitbart.com on April 29, 2021.
- Looking back to September 2020, an article by Ariel Zilber titled "George Floyd Riots Will Cost Insurance Companies \$2 Billion [Reporting That the Rioting, Looting and Arson That Was Seen in 20 States Following May 25,

2020 Could Cost the Insurance Industry Up to \$2 Billion in Claims]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2020.

## Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Joshua Klein titled "NYC Mayor Eric Adams Slammed for Promoting 'Drag Storytellers' in Schools: 'Flee NYC While You Still Can' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Becky Noble titled "Democrats Support School Choice; But Only for Themselves, Not for You" was posted at the political insider.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Micky Wootten titled "Religious Freedom and School Choice Advocates Celebrate 'Momentous Victory' in Carson vs. Makin Ruling" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 22, 2022.

# Transgenderism—religious comment

■ An article by Matt Lamb titled "Transgenderism Is a Sin Against at Least Four of the Ten Commandments: Franciscan Priest" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 9, 2022.

## Transgenderism—federal government comments

■ An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Hillary Clinton Warns Democrats' Obsession With Transgender Issues and Condemning JK Rowling Could Cost Them the Upcoming Midterms and 2024 Presidential Election" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.

# Transgenderism-state government comments

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "[Michigan Governor Gretchen] Whitmer Won't Say 'Women'—Calls Them 'Menstruating People' Instead" was posted at townhall.com on June 22, 2022.

# **Transgenderism—general comments**

- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Study [From the Heritage Foundation] Contradicts Transgender Narrative, Suggests Puberty Blockers Spike Youth Suicide" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Janey Olohan titled "Ben Shapiro Debunks, Dissects, Denounces Fox News' Pro-Transgender Child Segment" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 17, 2022.

# Disney cuts some scenes and doesn't cut other scenes

- An article by Gina Martinez titled "How Woke Disney Has Bowed to China by Cutting Episode From The Simpsons That Jokes About Tiananmen Square and Editing Uyghur Internment Camps Out of Mulan—But Refused to Cut Gay Kissing Scene From Lightyear" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Gina Martinez titled "Disney Made the Decision to Ax Its Animated Film Lightyear From Cinemas in Malaysia After It Refused to Cut Gay Kissing Scene That Saw It Banned in 13 Other Countries" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.

## Comments about Disney's rating and favorability

- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Disney's Lightyear Flops in Opening Weekend That Saw It Fail to Topple Jurassic Park at Box Office After Controversy Over Lesbian Kiss and Decision to Ax Conservative Star Tim Allen as Voice of Buzz" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Baculi titled "Ms. Marvel Reportedly Opens to Lowest Premiere Viewership Numbers of Any Disney Plus Marvel Series" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on June 19, 2022.

## **Comments about Disney influence on children**

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Bailey Duran titled "Disney's Obsession With Grooming Children Is Nothing New, But Their Openness About It Is" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 5, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Disney's 'Strange World' Animated Film to Include Openly Gay Teen Romance" was posted at dailywire.com on June 22, 2022.

# **Comments about Florida and Disney**

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Bill Maher Gives Unexpected Defense of Florida Governor Ron DeSantis From Left-Wing Political Attacks" was posted at dailywire.com on June 18, 2022.

#### Comments about Winsome Sears

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

# Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Eva Longoria Helps Create Race-Based Crew Database for Discriminatory Film and TV Hiring" was posted at breitbart.com on June 19, 2022.

# **Comments about crimes against Asian citizens**

■ An article by Alex Hammer and Ronny Reyes titled "Florida Woman Is Arrested and Charged With a Hate Crime After Being Filmed in New York Pepper-Spraying Four Asian Women and Telling Them to 'Go Back to Where You Came From' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 18, 2022.

# Comments about crimes against black citizens

■ An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Boy, 15, Is Killed and Three Others (Including a Cop) Are Injured by Shooting at Unauthorized DC Juneteenth Music Festival Moechella: Revelers Were Seen Twerking Atop Truck Then Fleeing as Gunfire Rang Out" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.

## **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- Looking back to July 2020, an article by Mike Gonzalez and Andrew Olivastro titled "The Agenda of Black Lives Matter Is Far Different From the Slogan" was posted at heritage.org on July 3, 2020.

## **Comments about police misconduct**

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Archie Bland titled "How an Innocent Black Man Served Time for the Rape of Author Alice Sebold" was posted at theguardian.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Shocking Surveillance Footage Shows Moment Unarmed Black 13-Year-Old Boy With His Hands Up Is Shot in the Back by Chicago Cops" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.

## **Comments about district attorney misconduct**

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Man, 26, (Who 'Slashed Teen at Subway Station, Choked Woman in Hotel and Attacked Volunteer in Church') Was Arrested and Released Five Times in NYC Before Being Detained on Rape Charge in Baltimore" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 18, 2022.

# Amber Heard should probably keep quiet

■ An article by Jason Guerrasio titled "Juror Says Amber Heard Lost Trial to Johnny Depp Because She Had 'Crocodile Tears' and Wasn't 'Believable' " was posted at businessinsider.com on June 16, 2022.

# **Comments about second pandemic**

■ An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Democrats Plan 'Second Pandemic' as the Race for the 2024 Election Looms" was posted at townhall.com on June 23, 2022.

# Comments about covid-19 origin

- An article by Maria Cheng and Jamey Keaten titled "WHO: Covid Origins Unclear, but Lab Leak Theory Need Study" was posted at apnews.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison and Jerry Dunleavy titled "WHO Report Sparks Renewed Clash With China Over Covid-19 Origins" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 12, 2022.

# Comments about monkeypox in U.S.

■ An article by Erin Prater titled "The Americas' Health Watchdog Just Went on Emergency Alert Over the Monkeypox Outbreak" was posted at fortune.com on June 15, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "Health Department Launches Monkeypox Vaccine in NYC for Those Recently Exposed" was posted at abc7ny.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Madeleine Haase titled "NYC Becomes First Major U.S. City to Offer Monkeypox Vaccine" was posted at prevention.com on June 23, 2022.

#### **Comments about vaccine mandates**

■ An article by Kristina Wong titled "GOPs Call for Firing Defense Secretary Lloyd Austin Over Vaccine Mandate—Dems and Cheney Opposed" was posted at breitbart.com on June 23, 2022.

### **Comments about vaccines**

- An article by Martin Armstrong titled "Bayer Head Admits Covid-19 Vaccine Is Gene Therapy" was posted at armstrongeconomics.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Stephanie Armour and Liz Essley Whyte titled "Can We Develop a Covid-19 Vaccine That Lasts?" was posted at wsj.com on June 17, 2022.
- A video and an article by Joshua Young titled "Watch: Rand Paul Slams Fauci for 'Not Having Any Evidence' to Back Covid Boosters for Kids" were posted at the postmillennial.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "CDC Director (Dr. Rochelle Walensky) Beams as She Says She's Approved Covid Vaccines for Babies as Young as Six Months Old—Even Though Just 442 Under 4s Have Been Killed by Virus Since Pandemic Began" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Experts Question CDC's Approval of Covid Vaccines for Under-5s Because Pfizer Study Used Just Three Children to Prove It Works and Moderna Admits It Is Only 37% Effective: 'We Should Just Assume We Don't Have Effacy Data' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "White House Covid Coordinator Tells Parents to Vaccinate Their Children Even If They Have Immunity From a Previous Infection: Covid Cases Drop 11%—Below 100,000 Per Day Mark for First Time Since May" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.
- An article by Walter Finch titled "Children as Young as Three Are Among the First Under-Fives in America to Get Covid Jab After CDC Authorized Vaccine Roll-Out to Babies of Just Six Months" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Kimball titled "CDC Panel Recommends Moderna Two-Dose Covid Vaccine for Kids Ages 6 to 17" was posted at cnbc.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "'God Bless Publix': Praise Pours in for Grocery Store Chain Over Its Latest Vaccine Decision [of Not Offering the Vaccine to Young Children at This Time]" was posted at townhall.com on June 23, 2022.

#### Comments about masks

■ An article by Staff titled "NYC Downgrades Covid Alert Level as Broadway Sets Mask [July 1 as] Optional Date for Theaters" was posted at nbcnewyork.com on June 22, 2022.

■ An article by Douglas Murray titled "Deranged Covid-Clingers Still Want Broadway-Goers to Be Put Through Rikers-Like Procedures" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2022.

#### Comments about the media

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Zach Jewell titled "Tucker Carlson Shows Times Square Billboard Trolling WaPo, Calls Out Taylor Lorenz Hypocrisy" was posted at dailywire.com on April 27, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "WaPo's Taylor Lorenz Removed From Features Staff After False Claims in Story: Report" was posted at dailywire. com on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Bruce Haring titled "Bill Maher's 'Real Time' Blasts Washington Post Twitter Wars: 'Democracy Dies in Dumbness' " was posted at deadline.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Bill Maher Calls Modern Newsrooms 'Daycare Centers' After WaPo's 'Bye Felicia' Saga" was posted at dailywire. com on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "NPR Skipped Attempted Murder of Kavanaugh, But Obsesses Over Tiny Boston Neo-Nazi Group" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Delusional': People Aren't Buying WaPo Columnist's [Michelle Singletary] Claim That Americans 'Are Not Suffering As Much As They Think They Are'" was posted at dailywire.com on June 22, 2022.

# Speculation about sins of powerful politicians?

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Elon Musk Asks Why 'Leaking' Justice Department Won't Spill Jeffrey Epstein and Ghislaine Maxwell's Client List and Says It's 'Odd' Officials Remain Silent on Billionaire Pedophile and His Madam" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

■ An article by Tristan Juctice titled "Kamala Harris Is So Unpopular, She Can't Sell Photo Ops in Biden's Inflation Nation" was posted at thefederalist. com on June 22, 2022.

# Is Hillary sneaking into the picture?

- An article by Staff titled "The Clintons Claim America Is on the Edge of Losing Democracy: Hillary Says 'Everything That Everybody Else Cares About' Could 'Go Out the Window' and Bill Tells James Corden He Fears for the 'Structure of Government' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "Hillary Clinton Rules Out Another Presidential Run as Biden, DNC Aim to Hold Off Potential Candidates" was posted at foxnews.com on June 18, 2022.

■ An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Hillary Clinton Plays the Victim, Claims She Is the 'Most Investigated Innocent Person in America' " was posted at townhall.com on June 18, 2022.

## **Biden's mental capacity**

- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Stephanie Samsel titled "Sen. Johnson: Biden 'Unfit' for Office 'For a Number of Reasons' That Media 'Covered Up' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Shelby Talcott titled "Despite Assurances From the White House, Washington Can't Stop Talking About Replacing Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 23, 2022.

## Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Jill Tells Joe 'We Gotta Go' As He Answers Questions From Reporters Before Heading to Their Delaware Beach House for 45th Anniversary With House Cat Willow in a Carrier" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Anonymous White House Official Admits Biden Aides Are 'Tapped Out' After a Long Few Years as President Faces a Shakeup of Staff Before the Midterms" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Bill Clinton Admits He Sent Federal Agents to Find Out Whether There Were Aliens at Nevada's Area 51 and 'Made Every Attempt to Find Out Everything About Roswell' During His Presidency" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Notoriously Liberal Berkeley, California, Removes Over 75 Tons of Garbage, Human Waste and Drug Paraphernalia From Homeless Camps in Just Nine Months" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 22, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "President Biden's Abysmal Endorsement Record Bodes Poorly for Biden-Backed House Candidates" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 23, 2022.

# Smart move by Democrats

■ An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Democrats Are Running Ads to Help Far-Right, Election-Denying Candidates Win Primaries in Hopes They'll Be Easier to Beat in the General Election" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 18, 2022.

#### **Comments about conservatives**

■ An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "New Group [Dissident Project] Seeks to Educate America's Young People About [the Evils of] Socialism" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2022.

- A website titled "Welcome to the Dissident Project" is posted at dissident-project.org.
- A subhead on the Dissident Project website titled "Education Against Authoritarianism" is posted at dissidentproject.org.
- A video and an article by Hannah Bleau titled "Watch—'Huge Success': First in the Nation DeSantis Flotilla Drew Thousands of Participants, 1,300 Boats Alone" were posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Bill Maher Gives Unexpected Defense of Florida Governor Ron DeSantis From Left-Wing Political Attacks" was posted at dailywire.com on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Texas Republicans Declare Biden's 2020 Election Win Illegitimate at State Convention Where They Also Penned a Resolution Calling Homosexuality an 'Abnormal Lifestyle Choice' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.

## **Trump supporters and detractors**

- An article by Chris Cillizza titled "112 Million Reasons [the Amount of Money in Bank for DeSantis to Use for Elections] Why Donald Trump Should Be Nervous About Ron DeSantis" was posted at cnn.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Cal Thomas titled "Jailing Trump Won't Heal the Country's Divisions" was posted at nypost.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Cohen titled "Pence Advisors Say He Stands by Certifying Biden as President, but Doesn't Want to Be Known for Being Against Trump; Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Zitser titled "Trump Boasted That He Drew Larger Crowds to His Speeches Than Martin Luther King Jr. Did for the Historic 'I Have a Dream' Speech" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 18, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Dr. Oz Ousts Trump From Campaign Site Amid Big Political Win" was posted at townhall.com on June 22, 2022.
- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Quint Forgey and Natalie Allison titled "Trump Takes Back Senate Endorsement for Mo Brooks" was posted at politico.com on March 23, 2022.
- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Natalie Allison and Meridith McGraw titled "How Trump Threw Mo Brooks Under the Bus" was posted at politico.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Trump Loyalist Mo Brooks—Spurned by Trump and Reeling From a Senate Primary Loss—Now Says He'll Testify About the Capitol Riot If Subpoened" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 22, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- An article by Jeffrey M. Jones titled "Belief in God in U.S. Dips to 81 Percent, a New Low [Down From 87 Percent in 2017]" was posted at gallup.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Mercola titled "Are Medical Mistakes the Leading Cause of Death in the U.S.?" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Bryan Metzger and Oma Seddiq titled "Sonia Sotomayor Says Clarence Thomas 'Cares Deeply About the Court' as Some Democrats Call for His Resignation Over His Wife's Push to Overturn the 2020 Election" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Kate Dore titled "One Key Problem Has 1 in 4 Expats 'Seriously Considering' or 'Planning' to Renounce U.S. Citizenship" was posted at cnbc.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by Alex Raskin titled "[NFL Cleveland] Browns QB Deshaun Watson Settles With 20 of the 24 Women Suing Him for Sexual Misconduct After Denying the Claims for 15 Months and Saying He Wasn't Interested in Negotiating Deals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "FDA Officially Orders All Juul Electronic Cigarettes Removed From the U.S. Market" was posted at dailywire.com on June 23, 2022.
- An article by Chris Talgo titled "Biden Declares War on Nicotine While Giving Addicts Crack Pipes" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 24, 2022.



**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."